

## Office of the Parish President

TERREBONNE PARISH GONSOLIDATED GOVERNMENT P.O. Box 6097
HOUMA, LOUISIANA 70361-6097



February 5, 2019

Dear Residents of Terrebonne Parish:

Re: Rain event - Yesterday February 4, 2019

We experienced 5 inches or more rain fall event yesterday and some areas had even heavier rain fall than that. This was all within a two-hour period. Please know that 100% of all pumps and pump stations were operational during this event. Streets that did flood have been identified and my administration is evaluating each drainage area. Some of the areas that had street flooding have pumps and pump stations presently under construction that will alleviate a lot of STREET flooding. Some areas we have identified are needing larger culverts, and we are in the process of changing these culverts.

Since taking office as Parish President three years ago, my Administration, together with the TPCG Council, have added or currently are adding the construction of a total of 20 additional new pump stations that range from 1000 cfs, 500 cfs, 200 cfs, 100 cfs, or 50 cfs (cubic foot per second) water pumping capacity. This will double the pumping capacity in Terrebonne (in many areas). We have changed numerous culverts to larger sizes in addition to cleaning miles and miles of ditches, culverts, drains, right of ways, etc.

We still have a long way to go. We appreciate your input of your concerns in your area, which is always helpful since you live there. Together we can and will finish the drainage and pumping situation in Terrebonne.

Respectfully,

Gordon E. Dove

Grob & Dave

Parish President